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Bethany Lilly is the Senior Director of Public Policy at The Arc where she specializes in public 
policy related to Medicaid Home and Community-Based Services, health care, Social Security 
and other income supports, paid family and medical leave, and poverty. Bethany joined The Arc 
after six years at the Bazelon Center for Mental Health Law, where she worked on public policy 
impacting people with mental health disabilities. 

Prior to joining the Bazelon Center, Ms. Lilly was a law clerk with the U.S. Senate Committee 
on Health, Education, Labor, and Pensions; a legal fellow at the Center for Medicare Advocacy; 
and, while completing her J.D. at Duke University School of Law, worked at the Duke AIDS 
Legal Project. 

 
 
 


